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Pennants Are‘
Awarded for
Presenteeism

Three new pennants are being
proudly displayed this week in craft
offices on the project. They are em-
blematic of first, second, and third
place in the absentee standings,
and were awarded at last week’s
general staff meeting.

George Haab, Electrical Superin-
tendent, has the blue first place
banner, Larry Spence of Pipe is
flying the second place flag, and
J. Ruffner of the 105 Craft is dis-
playing the third place emblem.

The over-all plant standing on
absenteeism reached a crisis when
the average stood at 8.1%, a drop
behind the records of the last two
weeks. Although this is much bet-
ter than standings of a few months
back, the good marks of recent
weeks cause it to be disappointing.
Energetic drives constantly are un-
der way in all the crafts.

The five crafts which improved
their averages were Carpenter,
Carpenter Labor, Electrical, 105
Craft, and Rigger. The stand-
ings: Electrical, first; Piping, sec-
ond; 105 Craft, third; Paint and
Carpenter, fourth; Rigger, fifth;
Concrete, sixth; Mechanical, seven-
th; Earthwork, eighth; Transporta-
tion ninth; Carpenter Labor -tenth;
Labor and Reinforcing, eleventh.

Children Enjoved Easter
Egg Hunt In The Park

Special hunts for children of all
ages were enjoyed on Easter Sun-
day in Richland Park from 3:30 to
5:15. Three different hunts were
scheduled: for children of 3 years
and younger, for children from 4 to
6 years, and for the children from
7 to 9 years.

The eggs were prepared and col-
ored by the Girl Scouts, the Camp-
fire Girls, girls of the dormitories
and housewives. The girls of the
dormitories hid the eggs through-
out the park. The affair was under
the auspices of the Richland Com-
munity Association.

Winners in the boys’ group, ages
7 to 9 were Michael Cochrane, first:
Walter Busby, second. Elizabeth
Ann Cochrane was the first place
winner in the girls’ group and
Claudette Valentine, second.

In the 4 to 6 year group, Craig
Kensler was first and Ronald
Wayne second; Kay Lynn Patmor
first and Jacqueline Dorsey and
Janet Hatzel, second.

Jimmy Seely won first place for
boys under 3; and Jerry Seecrest
and Thomas Craig, second. Jill Hol-
mes won first for this girls’ group,
and Lewande Maple second place.

There’ll Be Lots of Winners in
This Big Puzzle-Picture Contest!

Starting two weeks from today—
a Puzzle-Picture Contest that will
be the talk of the project!

Not just one prize—but lots of
them!

Not insignificant prizes—but val-
uable ones!

In next week’s issue of the Sage
Sentinel, there will be a sample pic-
ture-puzzle, with the correct ans-
wers . . . the following week (April
28th), the contest begins.

Are you good at spotting haz-
ards? Up-to-date on your Safety
Education? Then you’re bound to
be one of the winners!

There will be a series of picture
puzzles, ten in all. All workmen be-
low the rank of foreman are eli-
gible to enter. (Sorry, girls—you’ve
been ruled out, this time! This is
for the men in the field).

Each week, the craft with the
best participation will be honored.
At the end of the contest, the win-
ners will be announced.

Start “brushing up” on your
safety  alertness now . . . be all
ready to WIN! :

Red Cross Appeal

The Surgeon General of the Uni-
ted States Army is depending on
the women of Benton County, Wash-
ington, to produce 20,000 surgical
dressings each month. Your help
is needed at the Richland Chapter
House where this work is carried
on each Monday and Wednesday be-
tween the hours of 10 a.m. and 4
p.m. Just three hours out of your
week devoted to this work will help
meet our quota. he work is not
difficult. Come out and help on
Monday or Wednesday, at the Rich-
land Red Cross Chapter House.

Junior Class Carnival
To Be Held On April 21

In order to raise money for the
Junior-Senior Prom, the Junior
Class will stage a Carnival on April
21st in the Grade School Gym.

There have been many donations
from the businesses, already.

The attractions will include a
Fun House, a Side Show, all sorts
of pitching and skill games, Fortune
Tellers, bingo, a kissing booth and
many others. As a special feature
a $25 war bond will be raffled off.
Ice cream, cookies and hot dogs
will be ‘served.

The admission price for everyone
will be 30c, tax included. The at-
tractions will be 5¢ and 10c.

The chairman of the Carnival
committee is Betty Zellers. Mrs.
Dighton is their advisors for the
affair. Helping Betty Zellers are
Rosemary Thompson, Eileen Hen-
nen, June Garrison, Norma Dam,
John Inguin, Art Circleton, Lowella
Swift and Wilma Jean.

Swimming Pool Plans

Plans have been drawn up to re-
novate the swimming pool in Rich-
land Park.

A purification system will be put
in so that the water will be made
safe from a health standpoint.

"India” Subject
Of The Next
Richland Forum

Professor J. Kenneth Pearce, of
the University of Washington will
discuss “India, the Enigma” at the
next Richland Forum meeting, to
be held Tuesday, April 18th at 8:30
p.m. in the Grade School Gym.

Professor Pearce served for the
government of India for ten years
as logging engineer and chief for-
estry engineer. He interprets the
Indian situation with a background
of personal experience with the
Indian people from the Maharajahs
and political leaders to the jungle
aborigines.

He has also studied forest opera-
tions in eleven foreign countries.
Since 1934, he has been with the
University of Washington in the
College of Forestry.

Announcements From
The Rationing Office

The Office of Price Administra-
tion has decided that periodic pas-
senger car tire inspections will be
discontinued after April 20, 1944.

This does not mean, however,
that the tire inspection reports may
be thrown away. It will be neces-
sary to present that report when
obtaining supplemental gasoline or
when having inspection made on
application Form R-1 for tires.

The OPA has announced that the
No. 18 shoe stamp from Ration
Book No. 1 will expire April 30,

1944, Airplane Stamp No. 1 in Ra-

tion Book No. 3 will continue to be
good for shoes indefinitely. A new
valid shoe stamp, which will be
good indefinitely, will be designat-
ed by the OPA before May 1.

The project rationing offices
have revised their hours. The Han-
ford office is now open from 10 a.m,
to 8 p.m.; the Richland one from
9 a.m. to 6:30 p.m.; and all other
field offices from 8 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.

What's His Name?

What name was chosen for the
Comic Strip Hero?

Who was the lucky winner of
the $25 War Bond?

You’ll find the answer to both
questions in next week’s Sage
Sentinel!

OQur Naming Contest is over

now; watch for the announce-
ment of the results.
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The following poem was contributed by George L. Dorsch of Em-
ployment. We think it’s a fine bit of philosophy:

YOUR JOB

Wherever you're working, in office or shop
And however far you may be from the tep
" And though you may think you're just treading the mill,
Don't ever belittle the job that you fill;
For however little your job may appear,
You're just as important as some little gear
That meshes with others in some big machine,
That helps keep it going though never is seen.
They could do without you, we'll have to admit,
But business keeps on, when the big fellows quitl
And always remember, my lad, if you can,
The job's more important—(oh yes)—than the manl
8o if it's your hope to stay off the shelf,
Think more of your job than you do of yourself.
Your job is important; don't think it is not,
So try hard to give it the best that you've gotl
And don't think ever you're of little account,
Remember you're part of the total amount;
If they didn't need you, you wouldn't be there,
So, always, my lad, keep your chin in the air.
A digger of ditches, mechanic, or clerk—
%xink well of your company, yourself & your work.
—Anonymous.

AMERICAN TOUGHNESS

Ira Wolfert in his book, “Battle for the Solomons,” expresses
s way: :
"What is it that gives American soldiers their essential
toughness? It seems to me that Americans, without really being
conscious of it, are fiercely proud of being Americans. They
seem to be aware instinctively that they are a mixture of all the
eoples in the world—well nourished, athletic, free to think, less
trated and so better integrated than others.
*And with this subconscious realization comes the convic-
Hon that nothing on earth can keep an American from doing a
job he knows he really has to do.”

it thi

SPRING HOUSECLEANING

The Trailer Village is setting a good example for all of us,
in its “Spring Clean-Up" campaign.

Let's all clean house . . . both off and on the job! And then
keep it that way . . . it's easier to be a good housekeeper all the
time than to clean up at infrequent intervals.

Records show that where the job is clean and orderly, better
work is accomplished and fewer accidents occur.

This is one way that we as individual employees can improve
our work and the overall safety of everyone working here: to
maintain perfect housekeeping on the job.

New First Ald Classes
Are Starting in Hanford

The first meeting of the new
group taking Advanced First Ald
under Patrolman Worlton Roos met
last night at the Red Cross Hut
from 7:30 to 9:30 p.m. Others can
still join this class at the next
meeting, Thursday, April 20th.

A new class for beginners in First
Aild is being organized. Those who
are Interested are asked to call Mrs.
Ralph Nederhood, at 8133. Mrs. Ne-
derhood is in charge of Red Cross
activities here.

A new class for beginners will
start next Wednesday, April 19th
from 7:30 to 9:30 at the Hut. Mr.
Edward Laue will be the instructor.

Two First Aid classes have just
completed their courses— one Be-
ginning group and another compos-
ed of Advanced Students. Patrol-
man Roos was their instructor.

‘Surgical Dressings Class

Meets Monday Evenings

A Red Oross Surgical Dressings
class meets at the Hanford Hut
each Monday from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.
(The Red Cross Hut is across the
street from the Fire Statlon).

The quota for Benton County fis
20,000 surgical dressings per
month, Mrs. R. T. George is the in-
structor in charge of the class.

Phone Number is 8133
For Hanford Red Cross

The Red Cross office in the Com-
munity Building i{s open daily from
10 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Mrs. Ralph Nederhood, assistant
to the Red Cross Secretary, is avail-
able there for home service help.
Anyone who needs Red Cross assis-
tance is asked to phone her there.

Wanted: Job
Improvement
Suggestions

Many people throughout the pro-
ject have asked, “What {8 Job Im-
provement?” and wondered about
the purpose of the Suggestion Box-
es. G. R. Moore, supervisor of that
division, defines it as follows:

“Each of us have ideas from time
to time about better ways of doing
things, better tools, safer methods,
better materials, ways of saving
critical materials, short-cuts, and
improved designs. To develop the
idea and put it to use, action is
necessary.

“By taking a moment to describe
the situation or job you are talking
about, and then presenting your
idea for improving that job, you
can really help. Most of the im-
provements that have been made,
from mouse traps to locomotives
and airplanes, not to mention war
equipment and methods, have re-
sulted from just plain common
sene applied to a job. .

“No better proof of your desire to
speed the construction of this pro-
ject can be had than your regular
weekly Job Improvement Sugges-
tion. Prove yourself a better em-
gl_oyee by winning a Merit Award

ard. A Job Improvement is your
opportunity to help others as well
as help yourself.

BACK THR ATTACK by improw
ing the job!”

Please Report Casualties

If you have any information about
employees who left this project to
enter the Armed Forces and have
since been reported missing in_
aictiim, please notify the Sage Sen-
tinel.

So you caught the wrong bus yes-
terday!

If you did, you hayen’t any alibi
at all any more . .. for here’s a pup
that always catches the bus he
wants! :

He’s “Buddy”, 2-year-old English
bulldog owned by Mr. and Mrs. John
A. (Buck) Baldwin. Actually, he be-
longs to their son, Pfc. John A.
Baldwin, Jr. of the Army, now ser-
ving in Australia, but is with the
Baldwins “for th?duratlon."

Mr. Baldwin, who is area superin-
tendent in charge of transportation
in 100-B, drives to and from work
in a pickup. “Buddy” doesn’t like to

“BUDDY"” BALDWIN, THE BUS-RIDING DOG . ..
HE FINDS THE ONE HE WANTS EVERY TIME

be left behind, and proceeds to go
over to the Hanford bus yard and
catch the bus to that area!

The dog is well-known by the bus
drivers by now, as he comes back
home again each evening the same
way. (“Home” being the bachelor
quarters where Mr. Baldwin lives.
Mrs. Baldwin, who works in the
photography department, lives in
the barracks). e

The fellows at 100-B say “Buddy”
is never an absentee and has been
working a 10-hour day for some
time now . .. though recently, he
has caught the 5 o’clock bus home
several times.



Tense Moment Before a Strikel

John Gahan of the Receiving Department, enthusiastic member of

Gulls team.

(P.S.: And he really DID make a strike with this ball, a

few seconds after the picture was made!)

CASUAL
 COMMENT

By Proxy

The man power shortage Iis
changing the ways of thinking of a
lot of people these days, and major
league baseball managers on the

—eve of the season opening are no

exception.

Imagine the veteran Connie Mack
being satisfied in normal times that
the man he nominates for opening
day hurler in the Philadelphia Ath-
letics Park, with the assurance, via
long distance telephone, that the
pitcher is getting himself into con-
dition.

Yet the ageing Connie, who has
seen almost anything that baseball
has to offer, was grateful for a tele-
phone (collect) call from Bobo
Newsome who told him to quit
worrying, that he will be in shape
to pitch the opener.

Mack had. admitted earlier to
newsmen that he had named New-
some to pitch the first game, but
that he had not heard from “the
peculiar fellow” since Newsome
ordered some balls and bats ship-
ped to his Hartsville, New York,
home so he could do his own condi-
tioning. 8

The Rationing Office
Needs Your Cooperation

The project rationing offices are
maintained as a service to the em-
ployees, and do not decide whether
or not the application request will
be granted. That decision i{s made
only by the Kennewick rationing
board operated by the O.P.A.

Due to the recent tightening up
of O.P.A. regulations, all applica-
tions are being reviewed more care-
fully by the Kennewick rationing
board.

This more careful review has
slowed up the work there to such
an extent that no ration can be fis-
sued in less than one week.

Everyone concerned is doing
everything possible to speed things
up, but since it {s a matter of pro-
curing and training personnel, f{t
will be several weeks before there
can be faster service.

Meanwihle this is how every dri-
ver can help:

1. Request your rations as far in
advance as possible.

‘2. Do not inquire as to the status
of your application for at least a
week. Each inquiry takes up that
much more time and further delays
the issuance of your ration certifi-
cate.

M
Sb

NTS PARADE

In answer to a great many inquir-

| area go east on the

ies about opportunities for outdoor
sports and facilities available here
in Hanford, the Recreation Depart-
ment has announced the following
schedue of physical activities for
spring and summer:

Under construction, and expected
to be completed in the very near
future, are some one hundred and
twenty-five horseshoe courts. Most
of these courts are located In or
near the Men’s Barracks and Hut-
ments area.

SOFTBALL DIAMONDS

Four Softball diamonds and four
tennis courts at the Athletic Field
are being reconditioned and put in

ball diamonds are being used by
many teams for practice and in-
formal games. The Athletic Field is
located approximately one-quarter
mile southeast of the Women'’s Bar-
racks and may be reached from the
barracks and administration area
by going south on any road to Av-
enue “C”, go southeast on the old
Hanford-Richland road which an-
gles off of Avenue “C” between 2nd
and 3rd Streets. To reach the Ath-
letic Field from the Trailer Camp
Cold Oreek
Road to the second road east of
Division Street and turn left to the
field.

OTHER FACILITIES

Other facilities planned and ex
pected to be available very shortly
are croquet courts throughout the
men’s barracks area; three addi-
tional Softball diamonds, several
Badminton and Volleyball courts.
In addition, a Women's Athletic
Field complete with tennis courts,
archery range and other play facill-
ties will be built near the women'’s
barracks.

ATHLETIC EQUIPMENT

At the present time there is on
hand a limited amount of athletic
equipment that may be checked out
for use in Hanford. This equipment
can be secured from the Recreation
equipment storage room located in
the east end of the Commissary
building (Recreation -Hall). Persons

interested in scheduling softball

shape for play. Already, the Soft-|

Recreation Department Announces
Schedule for Spring and Summer

diamonds, tennis courts or any
other athletic facility are requested
to clear through the Recreation De-
partment, telephone 8442,

Baseball Diamond
To Be Built Here

Interest in the proposed Sunday
Baseball League reached a new
high this week with the announce-
ment that a baseball diamond will
be built here in Hanford. This is
good news to a great number of
baseball enthusiasts who have been
working very hard the past few
weeks in an effort to line up teams
for this league. The prospects of
this fine American activity should
also be well received by the many
thousand sport fans who follow
this particular sport.

At a meeting held last week,
team managers indicated that they
will be able to put well organized
and uniformed teams on the field.

A second meeting has been called
for Monday, 8 p.m., April 17, to be
held in the Conference Room of the
Administration Building to draft
rules to govern this league.

KID SALVAGE

GETTING THE FEEL OF THE AL

LEY!

DOWN —
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Mrs. Maris To Be The Speaker
At Vespers on Sunday, April 16

A new idea, a Sunday forum at
the Vesper hour, will be initiated
this Sunday, April 16, 5:00 p.m., at
the United Protestant Church.

Mrs. Buena Maris, Dean of Wo-
men at Hanford, will speak on “Pur-
suit of Happiness.” Mrs. Maris is
8 very popular and well-liked speak-
er at groups throughout Washing-
ton.

Besides Mrs. Maris” talk, Mrs.
Don Justice will play a piano pre-
lude, there will be a quartet of the
business girls, Mrs. F.-J. Ogle, Jr.,
wiil play a violin solo, Mrs. Paul
Bintz will sing and there will be
general music. For further details
call Leila Moore at 539.

P.T.A. Meeting Scheduled
Wednesday., April 19th

At an executive meeting of the
P.T.A., April 3, at the home of Mrs.
J. E Wilson, Jr.,, plans for the next
meeting of the P.T.A. were discus-
sed. The next meeting will be held
‘Wednesday, April 19th, at 8:15 p.m.
in the Grade School Gymnasium.

There will be an election of of-
ficers at this meeting. The third
grade mothers will serve. In addi-
tion there will be a room award for
the class with the largest percen-
tage of parents in attendance. For
the month of March, the freshmen
parents won the award.

Spring Means Picnics!

Richland residents who want to
use the Park for picnics should
phone the Recreation Department
(Mr. Gorman) at 124 for -eserva-
tions.

P.T.A. To Have Food
Sale Saturday, April 22

» The Richland P.T.A. will sponsor
a food sale April 22, at Dam's
Store. It is desired that all members
make donations for the sale, as the
organization hopes to make' this &
huge success.

Any parents, whether P.T.A.
members or not, are welcome to
contribute food for the sale.

Suggested food donations are:
pies, cakes, home -baked bread or
rolls, baked beans, potato salad,
macaroni or tuna fish salad
and meat loaf.

On the afternoon of the 21st the
donations should be left with any
of the following women: Mrs. M. B.
Morrison, No. 2 Williams Bulovard,
Mrs. E. J. Wernentin, 71212 Thomas
St.; Mrs. Jim Loftus, 208 Left Ste-
vens Drive; Mrs. Don McMillan, 97
Right Kosciusko Drive, or Mrs.
Charles Gates, 290 Right Thayer
Drive. Food may also be left at
Dam's Store the morning of the
22nd.

Richland Churches

CATHOLIC
(at the Grange Hall)
The Rev. W. J. Sweeney
Sat., April 15, 2:00 p.m.: Instruction for
Children.
3:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m., Confessions,
Sunday, April 16: 9: 130’ a.m., Mass.

UNITED PROTESTANT
The Rev. R. Kenneth Bell
Sunday, April 16th:
9:45 a.m., Sunday School
11:00 a.m., Church Service
8:00 p.m., Service

NATIONAL LUTHERAN COUNCIL
Orval Westby, Pastor
The following schedule is announced for
Sunday, April 16th:
0:10 a.m.., Sunday School, Junior and
adult classes, Grade School Gym.
11:00 a.m., Service, Grade School Gym.

EPISCOPAL
Monday, April 17, 8:00 p.m., Service at
the United Protestant church, the Rev. Leo
Dyson of Kennewick in charge.

MISSOURI SYNOD OF LUTHERAN
. M. C. Kauth, Pastor
8:00 p m Sunday, Apnl 16, High School
Assembly Hall.

LATTER DAY SAINTS (Mormon)
Richland Branch of Northwestern
States’ Mission
James V. Thompson, President
s ?unday, April 16, at High School Study
all
9:30 a.m. —Priesthood meeting
10:30 a.m.—' Service
6:30 p.m.—Sacramental meeting

"Please Keep Off
The Grass Plots”

Numerous complaints have been
coming into the Housing Office
about automobiles being driven
over or parked on areas in the resi-
dential district where top soil has
been provided for the planting of
lawns. In many cases automobiles
are being driven on the lawns
which were planted last season.

Friday, April 14—

A GUY NAMED JOE, starring
Spencer Tracy & Irene Dunne.

Saturday, April 15—

PRINCESS O’'ROURKE, starring
Olivia de Haviland.

Sun. and Mon., April 16 and 17—
LIFEBOAT, starring Tullulah
Bankhead and William Bendix.

Tues. and Wed., April 18 and 19—
THE LODGER, starring Merle
Oberon and Laird Cregar; also a
travelogue on Salt Lake City.

Thurs. and Fri., April 20 and 21—
AS THOUSANDS CHEER, with
an all-star M-G-M cast including
Gene Kelly and Mickey Rooney.
Due to present-day booking diffi-

culties this schedule is subject to

changes.

Hot Air Pipes Are
A Fire Hazard Here

Two fires were caused recently
by the hot air pipes becoming over-
heated and igniting the flooring
around the registers. Because of
the lack of insulation between re-
gisters and flooring we advise leav-
ing dampers on heat registers par-
tially open when there is a fire in
the furnace. Special precaution
should be taken with register dam-
pers in living and dining rooms.
NEVER COMPLETELY CLOSE~
DAMPERS IN LIVING AND DIN-
ING ROOM HEAT REGISTERS.

At all times keep dampers partial-
ly closed in the heat pipes leading
to dining room and living rooms.
Leave the dampers in all the other

heat pipes open.

‘:j\w[an/on! ﬂoééied g

Here are some interesting hobbies!
Do you have one, too?

.N! LBl ﬁg%%%gwlng

Those two stamps he’s pointing
to in the picture are Hawaiian ones
issued around 1875, and worth $30.

Mr. Anderson has a collection of
around 10,000 foreign stamps in all,
and a specialized U. 8. group of
900. He’s been collecting stamps
ever since he was 12 years old.

He’s been in Hanford since Nov-
ember. His home is in Rapid City,

South Dakota.

SARA STAUDT

« « « of Accounting

She has never had an art lesson
—but she’s been painting pictures
ever since she can remember!

Sara dces them in water colors,
crayon, charcoal or pen and ink.
She likes to do people best of all,
and would like to study portrait
work someday.

Her home is in Seattle. She’s
been in Hanford two months, and
likes it here very much.

MISS MATHEA HANSON

« « » librarian

Miss Hanson has a most unusual
hobby—the collecting of letter op-
eners in the form of miniature
swords!

She has about 60 in all, from all
over the world. Most of them are
miniatures of actual swords of fam-
ous people. Her favorite is a replica
of the sword of Anne of Brittany.

Miss Hanson, who formerly lived

in Seatle, is the new librarian.

RICHARD R. SACKETIT

. . . historian

That interesting display in the
lobby of the Administration Builde
ing was arranged by Mr. Sackett,
who is an archaeologist by profes-
sion and a member of the Minnesota
Archaeological Society.

He spends his Sundays hunting
for interesting specimens in this
vicinity, and has found arrows, ar-
rowheads, stone knives and “scrap-
ers” for cleaning hides.
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